Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
February 19, 2009
Members present were: Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Barb Scott, Glen Scott, Jack Busher, Janeen Igou, Pam Scott and Rich Dudley.
The meeting was called to order at 5:35 pm.
The minutes from the last meeting (January 2009) were reviewed and approved by a unanimous vote. 
Reports
Treasurer’s Report:  A copy was passed around and accepted and approved unanimously.  Our current balance is $11,858.57 ($5000 of which is the donation from El Pomar) in First Bank and $5287.20 in the ING account.  The Endowment is in a 6 month rollover CD right now.  It’s value is 5,092.87
Programs/Finance:  Jerry has agreed to chair this committee to determine how to spend the $5000 grant received from El Pomar towards naturalist programs.  This money was bestowed upon us after a letter was sent to them from Jerry.  They felt a need to support a cause in their “backyard”.  This committee was formed after the last meeting to keep the naturalist program going in light of the State’s hiring freeze.  Pat Grove agreed to develop 3 mystery hikes – one on hibernation, one on Turkey’s and the third called a Tale about Tails.  The programs have been developed and including the cost of materials, cost us $395.  This expenditure was approved at our last meeting.  Rich is going to meet with his staff about the $5000 we received and then Jerry will convene the committee to work on the best use of the money. 

Membership:  No new members and no renewals since we last met.  Lori is looking for ideas for “Friends only” events that can be included on a renewal postcard to motivate members to renew or join.  All ideas can be submitted via email and a vote can be held via email in order to get the postcards out soon.  
Communications:  Jack is planning on publishing the next newsletter in March.  It would help him if Glen and Rich could get articles to him the first week of March.  

Volunteer Update:  Jack is planning of putting together a schedule of trail maintenance projects similar to that of last year where there are some Saturdays and some weekday evenings.  He plans to run these from April to October.  Raptor monitoring is up and going.  The new Owl monitoring project is up and running.  Cookie Burner hikes continue every Saturday.  The mystery hikes will be every other Sunday.  Brian is taking volunteers to Florrisant Fossil Beds to meet their volunteers in March.  Rich discussed plans for a Cultural Archeological effort in advance of a fire mitigation effort on the North side of the park on April 7 and 8 that will involve volunteers.  
Old Business
Grants:  Glen is working on the Boeing grant.  We all received emails on what he needs from us. 
Park Manager Update

-Campground:  Is open.  Reservations can be made on line beginning March 1.

-Budget- the park is now taking another 5% cut.  They should be able to hire some seasonal staff starting in March.  The GOCO naturalist fund freed up $6000 recently.  The recent budget cuts may delay the resource survey and stewardship plan that needs to be done on the Top of the Mountain property.   

-Rich was contacted by Victoria Seahorn a marathon director who is interested in holding a trail marathon at the park Oct. 3.  
-There may be a local “triple crown of running” event held at the park in July.
-There will be an international bike race at the park on June 13.  About 200 bikers are expected.

-There is a bill being sponsored in the state government that would allow Search and Rescue to run any event in any state park with only 3 days notice that could bump other plans that may have been made in the parks.  More to come on that.
New business

-Discussed a better way to get passes to soldiers from the endowment fund.  We approved having a sign up at the gate in the window stating they were available to active duty military who show an ID.   Once the passes are gone, the sign would come down.  
-Discussion was continued from email conversation about membership gifts or incentives.  Pins seem to be the gift of choice.  Barb presented an option and Rich offered to see what the vendor he uses can do for us.  Dan already reproduced the “Friends” logo in a clearer format.  Barb will head up this effort and keep us posted.  

A brief discussion was held on fund raising efforts.  A suggestion was made to have a JL Ranch Celebration.  We need to check the Chamber of Commerce calendar for city events to make sure we don’t schedule something on the same day as a major city event.  A Yule Log hike was suggested as well. 

Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:15 pm.  Next meeting will be March 19 at 5:30pm.  
Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare

